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Fall News 2015 

The Library Board of Trustees, the staff, and myself want to thank all 

the Patrons for their continued support. We are very pleased to serve as a 

lifelong learning center for the Community. Strong libraries make strong 

communities! We are hoping that the standards we have achieved will 

serve as a benchmark for future growth as we continue to be a hub. It is 

hard to believe that I have served for 14 months as your Director. We 

have accomplished the following:  
 

Services: 

* Increased programing by 25% 

* Introduced Mobile Wi-Fi Hotspots for checkout 

* Launched a re-designed website 

* Simple Scan Copy Station for easy scanning, faxing and copying 

* 3D Printing available for public use 
 

Materials: 

* Special Needs Collection 

* Hoopla, a digital streaming for downloading free movies and music 

* African American Heritage, a digital resource for African American family research 

* Introduced ABC Mouse online for preschool through early primary school students 
 

Enhancements: 

* Opened a Teen Room for youth ages 13-17 

* Received a grant in the amount of $24,701.00 from the Illinois Department of 

Commerce and Economic Opportunity, which allowed us to reduce our energy cost 

* Upgraded our security cameras, which has provided valuable information in 3 

incidents. 

* Updated the network cabling to CAT-6, providing patrons with faster computer 

speed 

 

I thank the Board for their support and confidence in my abilities to direct. We are 

proud to have made many enhancements to our services and facility. Part of our 

ongoing improvement process involves reviewing feedback from our patrons. I 

therefore value your opinion of our library and the job we are doing. I am always open 

to suggestions for improving services and welcome your input. 

 

Jacqueline Spratt, Library Director 

Email: sprattj28@bellwoodlibrary.org 
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Registration is required for programs marked with the phone icon:        Call 708 -547-7393 option 4 

Internet Basics 

Friday, September 11 11:00 a.m. ï 12:00 p.m. 
Learn how to use a web browser to access the web, 

and use Google to find information on the internet.  

Class size is limited ð Registration is required. 

 

Microsoft Access 2013 

Thursdays, October 8 & 15  

6:30 p.m. ð 8:30 p.m. 

Learn to build, edit, and maintain a database in 

Microsoft Access 2013, complete with tables, reports 

and, forms to give you fast access to all your 

important information. Class size is limited ð 

Registration is required. 

  

Email with Gmail 

Wednesday, October 14 

11:00 a.m. ï 12:00 p.m. 
Sign up for a Gmail email account and learn how to 

send and receive email.  Class size is limited ð 

Registration Required. 

 

Getting Started On Facebook 

Friday, November 13 

1:00 p.m. ï 2:00 p.m. 
Discover how the most popular social media 

networking website connects people with friends and 

family around the world.  You must have a current 

email account before this class.  Class size is 

limitedð Registration Required. 

COMPUTER CLASSES 

STICTHES SWITCHES NIGHTS 

Free drop- in 
fitness class every 
Saturday from 
10:00- 11:00! 

Organ Donor Registration Drive 

Wednesday, September 16  

2:00 p.m. - 6:00 p.m. 
Stop by the lobby table and have all your organ donor questions 

answered. Learn the top myths surrounding donation, the number of 

people waiting for lifesaving transplants, and which organ most 

people are waiting for.  Show your valid Illinois driver's license or 

State I.D. and add your name to the Donor Registry.  

 

Introduction to Watercolors 

Thursdays, September 17 & 24   

7:00 p.m. - 8:00 p.m.  
Learn the basics of watercolor painting in this free 2-part class!  

All supplies will be provided. Registration required: minimum 5 

 

Walk-Up Tech Time 

Thursday, October 1 6:30 p.mð8:30 p.m. 

Bring your portable device (laptop, cellphone, tablet) for a 10 

minute help session with Ron Warren of Infinite Systems Support. 
 

Making Medicare Open Enrollment Decisions 

Tuesday, October 6   

11:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. 
MA-PD? PDP?  Medicare is certainly confusing!  And each year, 

beneficiaries have the option to keep their plans or change.  But 

how can you be sure youôre getting the best coverage for you?  

Paula Mearieweather of Barra & Associates Insurance and Financial 

Services will explain how to find and enroll in a good plan. 
 

Making Affordable Care Act Open Enrollment Decisions 

Tuesday, October 27 7:00 p.m.ð8:00 p.m. 
The ACA, commonly called Obamacare, requires you to 

have health insurance. Each year you have the chance to 

change your health insurance plan during the ñOpen 

Enrollment Period.ò But how do you decide what plan is 

right for you and your family?  Paula Mearieweather of 

Barra & Associates Insurance and Financial Services 

will explain finding and enrolling in a good plan. 
 

Setting a Beautiful Holiday Table 

Tuesday, November 17 

7:00 p.m. -8:00 p.m. 
Thanksgiving is just around the corner, 

followed by all the December holiday 

dinners and parties.  Get some centerpiece, napkin-folding and place 

card ideas to make a stylish table! 

MONDAYS  6:30 -8:00 pm 
Teresa invites everyone interested in 

crochet to drop in Monday evenings 

starting Sept. 14  at the library! 

Are you new to crochet?  Come     and 

learn! Are you experienced? Come spend 

an evening with other crochet lovers.  

Note to new attendees: please bring your 

own ñIò or ñJò crochet hook. 
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Kara invites you to read some fabulous 

fiction this fall!  Register at the 

Reference Desk and pick up your copy 

starting 4 weeks before each meeting. 

September 23: In The Girl Who Fell 

from the Sky by Heidi Durrow,  Rachel, 

the daughter of a Danish mother and a 

black G.I., becomes the sole survivor of 

a family tragedy after a fateful morning 

on their Chicago rooftop.  

October  28:  Just in time for 

Halloween, Heart-Shaped Box by Joe 

Hill, introduces us to unscrupulous rock 

star Judas Coyne and his hobby of 

collecting morbid artifacts. What will 

happen when he buys a ñghostò 

over the Internet? 

November 18: Take a deep 

breath before the holiday rush. 

Learn about lifeôs second 

chances in Still Life With Bread 

Crumbs by Anna Quindlen. 

 

We hope you had a wonderful 
summer!  Shades of Fiction is 
looking to start up again, and 
weôve chosen a great book to begin 

with: 

The Twelve Tribes of Hattie  

by Ayana Mathis 

The legacy of the Great Migration 

from the 1920s to the 1980s infuses 

this cutting, emotional collection of 

linked stories.  They move across the bulk of the 20th 

century, with each chapter spotlighting one of Hattie's 

children or grandchildren.  

Check out this memorable book at the circulation desk 

starting Sept. 1 and join us for a discussion in the 

Library at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, October 5. 

Shades of Fiction is a book group 

whose members select titles a few 

months in advance. New members are 

always welcome.  Sign up with the 

Reference Staff if you wish to receive 

reminders of upcoming meetings. 

ALPHA KAPPA ALPHA SORORITY, Inc.,  

Lambda Alpha Omega Chapter 

CENTRAL CREDIT UNION OF ILLINOIS, 

1001 Mannheim Rd, Bellwood 

CHICAGO EYE CENTER, 4113, St. Charles Rd, Bellwood  

DELTA SONIC of Melrose Park 

DUNKIN' DONUTS, 505 Mannheim Rd, Bellwood 

MONTEGO BAY RESTAURANT 700 Bellwood Ave. 

NUBANI DISTRIBUTORS, 2850 Oak St, Bellwood 

PAN AMERICAN BANK, 2801 St. Charles Rd, Bellwood 

RAVINIA FESTIVAL 

SMILE SUCCESS DENTAL CENTRE, 235 Mannheim Rd. 

SUBWAY SANDWICHES, 452 Mannheim Rd, Hillside 

 Thank you for your support! 

Friday, September 18, 2015 

Demonstrations hourly 

11:00 a.m ñ4:00 p.m. 
Thereõs a new, simpler way to get library eBooks and 
audiobooks! Bring in your  smartphone, tablet or 

ereader, and weõll get you started! 

Free.  No Fines.  Download Anywhere. 

Bookmyne is the new catalog app for 

iphones and android devices!  Make 

searching the catalog, placing holds and 

checking your account easy on a mobile 

device!  Download it free at the Google 

Play and the App Store in iTunes! 
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The Library has one group study room 

available in the lower level. The 

capacity is 2-6 persons. Usage is limited 

to patronôs high school age and up. The 

rooms are for the use of groups working 

on projects, tutors and students, small 

meetings, etc. It is not available for 

regularly-scheduled meetings of 

organizations. Study rooms may be 

booked in person or by phone for a maximum of two 

hours per group per day. 

iPads are here @ 

Bellwood Library.  

Kids are not being 

asked to put away their 

devices, they are being encouraged to use 

them. The library has purchased  iPads 

with preloaded apps in order to promote learning and fun! 

iPads will not be available for checkout but for in-house 

use in Youth Services. 

The digital world is growing and we will 

not be left behind. If youôre wondering 

what a 3D Printer is, stop by the Childrenôs 

Dept. and we will show you. Demonstra-

tions and programs are coming soon!  

Wednesday, October 21 @ 2:00p.m. 
On the first floor, in the southwest corner of the 

Adult Services department, a special area has been 

created just for those with special needs. This collec-

tion of DVDs and books is designed to assist all 

members of the community, including parents and 

family members, educators, social workers, and 

more in understanding and addressing the issues of 

the disabled from infancy through adulthood. Many 

people think only of special needs children, but each 

year about 50,000 teens age out of their schoolôs spe-

cial programs, so our collection includes materials 

for coping independently outside of family and 

school settings, and creating families of their own. 

Stop by the Childrenôs room! 

We now have a Lego table! 

Kids come to the library and 

flock to our basket of legos, 

so we decided to give them 

more. Come check out our 

table and join the Lego Club 

on Saturdays Sept. 26, Oct. 

24, Nov. 21 from 1:00-2:00 p.m., where you can enjoy 

building and creating for years to come. 

Scan, Save and Share all from one machine for FREE!! 

Now itôs easy to have electronic copies of your precious photos and 

documents!  The Bellwood Public Library has a Simple Scan Sta-

tion that will scan your photos and documents for free and let you 

save them to a USB drive or send them to an email address, Google 

docs or mobile device.  Using the standard formats of PDF or JPEG 

for photos, or PDF or Word for documents, the Simple Scan Station 

will preserve your memories and make them easy to share with 

friends and family. Protect your precious photos and documents 

against flood, fire or storms by creating electronic backup copies 

today! 

Every Monday and Wednesday beginning September 14 @ 4p.m.,  Mr. Sy Bounds 

will instruct students between the ages of  6 - 17 to explore diverse digital skills through 

this innovative, cutting-edge and really fun program. Students will learn many skills such 

as 3D Printing,  video/audio production, app design, mobile site development, animation, 

cartoon development, game making and more. Register early and claim your space. Limit 

20 students per session. (Mondays - ages 13 ï 17) and (Wednesdays - ages 6 -12.) 
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Every Thursday  

@ 10:00 a.m. 
Sept. 10  - Oct. 29 

Ages 12 months to 5 

Join Ms. Jill for 

fingerplays, stories, 

dancing, crafts and more. Registration is 

appreciated, but not required!  

                                    

Every Tuesday, Sept. 22 through Nov. 10@ 4 pm  

Girls and boys ages 9-12, come to the library for 

crafts, stories, games and much more! 

Registration required! Limit 25! 

The programs for Children are FREE.  The space for programs may be limited, so early registration is advised.  Registration is on a 

first come, first served basis.  You may register for all programs by phoning (708) 547-7393 option 5.   

Stop in and make stuff! 

Hands on fun for ages 8-12  

Every Monday @ 4  

September 14 - Lego Building 

September 21 - Corner Bookmarks 

September 28 - Snap Circuits 

October 5 - Minecraft 

October 19 - Lego Building 

October 26 - Mini Catapults 

November 2 - Snap Circuits 

Dear Parents, 
The library welcomes 

children of all ages to use 

its materials and services.  

The responsibility for the 

care, safety, and behavior 

of children lies with their 

parents. All children under 

the age of eight MUST be 

supervised by a parent, or 

adult guardian.  Thank you 

for your cooperation. 

Join Ms. Sophia for a Thanksgiving celebration! You 

will hear a story, share in discussion, make a craft 

and have fun preparing for the GRAND feast, and of 

course eating too! We are thankful for having you at 

the Library, so be ready and you can tell us what 
youôre thankful for!  Registration required! Limit 24. 

Boys and Girls are invited for chess games and 

pointers with Mr. Hill and Mr. Rosko. Both 

beginners and experienced players will learn and 

enjoy themselves. Ages 8 and up! Registration 

required. Limited space available. 

Preschool to 5th grade, continue to join us for 

an hour of Lego fun! Children under 8 must be 

accompanied by an adult. Mark your calendars 

September 26, October 24 & 

November 21 @ 1:00 p.m. 

No registration required! 

 Saturday, Oct. 31 @ 1:00 

Get ready for some 

Spooktacular fun! 

 Join us for dancing, games, 

treats and maybe a few tricks! 

Children  in costume get to win 

cool prizes for best costumes! 

Registration required! Limit 50. 

Are you ready for 

some afterschool fun? 

Join Mr. Bruceôs UNO 

Club! Kids ages 8 - 14. Thursdays @ 

4:30, beginning September 17th. Reg-

istration required! Limit 20 students. 

Join us at 3:30 p.m. for  

recently-released kidsô films 

Children under 8 will not be 

permitted without a parent or 

adult  caregiver. Get a card, Get a prize, Get everything BPL has to offer! 


